October 01, 2019

     
The October 01, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:38 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Frazier, Devine, Richards, Beccue, Williams, Schultz

Trustees absent: None.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Sasha Horner.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to approve the 09.17.19 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.


Chief Weseloh addressed the board. He has been selling DARE Calendar ads, which fully funds the Delavan program and half of Christian Life Academy. There was a fire drill at Olympia West today. Weseloh met with Liberty Baptist Church and their Church Safety Team. They have been looking ahead regarding multiple hazards and have created a very intentional plan. Weseloh stated that their work so far has been impressive. The Police Department is and has been available to all area churches and banks to assist with their safety procedures and will continue to do so. Weseloh addressed the ongoing issue with the phone system currently used for the Village. 6 of the 10 phones have significant issues. The system itself is very dated. Christenberry has been contacted. Weseloh met with a representative from TAPCO, a signage company that provides speed signs, etc. Multiple quotes will be obtained from additional vendors. Various options will continue to be explored for crosswalk areas and signage. Weseloh will have a squad car quote on the next agenda.
Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is up 10% over last month.  He updated the board on the progress being made at the Westside Park. Stop signs have been installed at Peoria and Western Streets. The street light at #9 Cobblestone has been repaired. Mains will be flushed October 07 - October 11. 

A Motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Beccue to Approve Monthly Bills As Presented and Allowed. General Fund $20,781.15; Operation and Maintenance $12,948.87; Imig Park Fund $46,716.96. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.
A Motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Beccue to Approve Mileage Reimbursement for Sasha Horner in the Amount of $208.04 for the Illinois 

Municipal Conference. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.

A Motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Devine to Approve Mileage Reimbursement for Sasha Horner in the Amount of $67.28 for ILRWA Administrative Conference. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.

A Motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve Ordinance #859, Solid Waste Removal and Disposal for The Village Of Minier. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.
A Motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve Resolution #314, Authorizing A Request For Pricing and Bid Proposal For Solid Waste Removal and Disposal. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.
Schopp informed the board about the area in front of Minier IGA and explained that only a portion of that is on Village property. The Village portion has been bid and will include curb work on the South Side only. The North side of the sidewalk requires work on the fire hydrant before any repairs can be done. 
A Motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve Sidewalk Repair at 211 N. Main in the Amount of $10,597.00 through AW Construction.  Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards. 
Nayes: None.   
The repairs to the sidewalk should take approximately a week once they have been started. There may be minimal cold or hot patch needed from the road to the curb.

A Motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Williams to Approve the Purchase of a Western Pro Plus Snowplow from Koenig Body and Equipment in the Amount of $6510.00. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards.
Nays: None.

The Clerk addressed the board and stated that the issues of Solar Panels needed to be revisited. The office will look into information regarding surrounding ordinances and permit fees. Horner addressed the board and stated that the first interest payment on the Imig Park line of credit has been paid in the amount of $895.57. To date, approximately $140,000.00 has been expended from that line. 

A motion to adjourn at 8:26 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Williams.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams, Beccue, Richards.
Nays: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Clerk 
